Minutes for NE507:  Multistate Program for Mosquitoes, Disease, and Public Health
The first meeting of the NE507 Rapid Response Research Activity was held on Mar 11, 2008 at Resorts Atlantic City.  

The following were in attendance:  Mark Robinson from CSREES, Randy Gaugler from the Rutgers Center for Vector Biology, Dan Strickman – National Program Leader from USDA-ARS, Dina Fonseca from the Rutgers Center for Vector Biology, Reid Gerhardt from the University of Tennessee, Ted Andreadis from the Connecticut Agricultural Experiment Station, Jack Gingrich from the University of Delaware, Ned Walker of the University of Michigan, Laura Harrington of Cornell University, Brad Hillman (Admin Advisor), NJ Agricultural Experiment Station, and Brian Federici from the University of California-Riverside. 
Most discussion centered on the project objectives, as follows:

1) Strengthen basic and applied research on the mosquito, pathogen, hosts, and environmental factors that influence mosquito-borne disease emergence.

2) Use knowledge of mosquito, pathogen, vertebrate reservoir, and environment interactions to enhance ability to predict and prevent conditions leading to disease.

3) Develop new strategies to control mosquito disease vectors.

4) Conduct surveillance for mosquitoes and mosquito-borne arboviruses (pathogens).

5) Develop and maintain the national scientific expertise to respond to future health threats by supporting training programs. 

The members agreed to modify and clarify the objectives, and also to develop specific aims for the objectives.  The various members were assigned tasks in this regard obj 1:  Andreadis, obj. 2 Harrington, obj 3 Gaugler and Federici, obj. 4 Gingrich and Fonseca, and obj. 5 Harrington, Fonseca, Gaugler & Reid.  These aims, as well as additional specific aims for the objectives, were to be developed by members by April 30, 2008.  It was agreed that the project would benefit from an extension representative in the group such as Roxanne Connelly or Nancy Hinkle, as well as a modeler.  Changing the title of the program to the “Ecology and Control of Newly-emerging Vector-borne Diseases” was discussed.
The group elected the following members as officers:

Chair – Randy Gaugler

Vice-Chair – Ned Walker

Secretary – Jack Gingrich

The next meeting will be scheduled in March 2009 at Rutgers, New Brunswick, and will be extended to one and a half days.  Proposals by the leader of each aim will be developed for the 2009 meeting. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jack B. Gingrich, Ph.D.
University of Delaware
